
WEST MILFORD JUNIOR FOOTBALL ASSOCIATION 
Post Office Box 481, West Milford, NJ  07480 

MINUTES 
 

Meeting of the General Membership, November 19, 2024 
Meeting held at West Milford Library. Meeting called to order at 8:35 PM by President, Ashley LaNeve. 
 
Attending:   
 
President: Ashley LaNeve- 

● Approval of October 30th Minutes- 1st Diana Comeau and 2nd Victoria Hunt 
● Done with the season, successful for the league 
● Lights picked up from the High School  
● Equipment Return Thursday, December 5th at the Highschool, more info to come in the next few 

days 
● Fryer at the Snack stand needs to be cleaned out 
● 530 attendees for Dave and Busters- record number this season 

○ Room schedule for awards and gifts will go out to coaches 
● Everyplayer in program will be receiving a gift 

○ 8th graders will receive an additional 
○ Candy and gatorade gift baskets will be made by Jackie Generoso 

● Thank you to the board- Snack stand was a super dream team and everyone worked so well 
together.  

○ Thank you Jackie for all the time you spent every week getting everything organized 
● Our Board members who served their final year- Dan, Doug and Matt 

○ Thank you for leaving it better than you found it and all you did for the program 
Vice President: Dan Lawrence-  

● Just need to collect the last two AEDs 
 
Treasurer’s Report: Tim Jacobsen  

● General Account Beginning Balance: $ 40,290.23 
● Ending Balance: $ 39,160.22 

○ Outstanding checks: $ 4,372.81 
● Actual Balance: $ 34,787.41 
● Savings Account Starting Balance: $9,440.74 
● Savings Account with $6 interest bringing to :$9,446.72 
● Raffle Account $55,461.45 
● After Debits Raffle Account: $ 55,417.45 
● Snack Stand Report 

○ Deposits $16.029.78 
○ Expenses:  $6,551.92 
○ Profit: $ 9,477.86  

● Snack stand has brought us just shy of $20,000 in the past 3 years 
 
 
Financial Secretary: Josh Arnau- 
 
League Rep: Matt LaNeve-  

● All Stars have been practicing 
● Game Saturday 11/23 at Ridgewood HS 

○ 10 kids total sent 



WEST MILFORD JUNIOR FOOTBALL ASSOCIATION 
Post Office Box 481, West Milford, NJ  07480 

MINUTES 
 

● Trophies ordered and ready to be picked up 
○ Mighty Mites 
○ MM Cheer 
○ Intro Cheer 

● Apprarel for the year raised $368 
 

Football Director: Steve Maslanek - 
 
Flag Football Director:  - Doug Naccara- 

● Great season 
● Trophies given out 
● Collected all coaches bags 

 
Equipment Manager: Jesse Soehngen - Not Present 
 
Cheer Director: Melissa Simmons- not present 
 
Assistant Cheer Director: Christina House-  

● Competed in Cheer Competition 
○ Was a lot of fun, can't wait for next year 

● Uniform returns trying to get room first week of December 
 
 
Secretary: Amanda Richards- 

●  
Unfinished Business: 
 
New Business: 

● Elections- Voting members who have been at 4 or more meetings in the calendar year. 
 
Election Results 

● Vice President 
Tim Jacobsen  

Treasurer 
Nick Palmieri  

Secretary 
Samantha Soehngen 

Football League Rep 
Ray Simmons  

Cheer Director 
Melissa Simmons  

Flag Football Director 
John Ragonese  

 
 
Meeting Adjourned 8:59 pm 


